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Since 1996 to the Navajo Nation 
 

Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                                                     November – December 2022                                                                                                
GOODNESS OF GOD’S GIFTS 

 
November and December were wonderful times of being able to reach out to folks through the 

generous giving of friends to our ministry. Victory Baptist Church in 
Weatherford, Texas and our good friend Bro. Leonard Smith from 
Kentucky led in efforts to provide many gifts and needed items for folks 
here on the Reservation. Not only were “fun” gifts given (toys and 
such), but practical items like coats and good clothing were made 
available. We use this as a time to be a blessing to our church folks 
and also to reach out to others. The local grocery store in Ganado, 
Lowe’s, even brought by several bags of groceries for us to hand out 
to people in the community. We have several new folks coming to 

church with us now and this certainly helped us to minister to them. Thanks to 
everyone who had a part in this! There are eternal dividends reaped through this outreach! 
 

GOODNESS OF GOD’S GRACE IN TRAGEDY 
 
Dheidrick and Joetta Hobbs are a young couple that are interning with our son, Joel, at Strong Hold 
Baptist Church. Dheidrick was saved as a boy through our ministry in Tsaile and Lukachukai long ago. 
He and Joetta are planning on starting deputation soon to start a work in Chinle. They were expecting 
their first child and complications arose. The baby’s only hope was an early C-section. At 26 weeks 
along, Dominic Hobbs lived 30 minutes on this earth. I had the honor of taking this couple to 
Albuquerque to retrieve their son’s body. The funeral service was amazing! The Hobbs showed the 
marvelous working of the Lord in their lives as they gave testimony of their commitment to serve God 
no matter what. Joel preached an incredible message and Joetta’s mother placed her faith and trust 
in Christ! Pray for this young couple! They are worthy of prayer and financial support!! 
                                                             

GOODNESS OF GOD IN YOUR KINDNESS TO US 
 
So many of you sent financial gifts and cards to us over Christmas. It meant a great deal to Mrs. Haynes 

and me. Thank you for thinking of us. Also, because of help we received from many of you, it looks like 

getting that truck for the ministry here will be a reality very soon! We will let you know and include a 

photo on our next update and on the website when it comes to fruition. Thank you!! 
 

GOODNESS OF GOD IN TRAINING LEADERS 
 

Ganado Baptist Bible College finished strong this last semester and we 
have 23 students taking classes for the spring. We had a student chapel 
to finish the last semester and the men did an outstanding job of 
preaching. Future pastors and church planters and Sunday School 
workers continue to be trained and we are honored to be a part. Mrs. 
Haynes has a record number of piano students this semester.  
 

GOODNESS OF GOD IN BRINGING SOME BACK 
 

Remember that our work for the Lord is never in vain. We recently saw the return of some folks that had 

been reached in our ministry many years ago. The devil beat them up, but I am glad our God is the 

God of a second chance! Stay by the stuff!!! He is worthy of our labor! Love you folks! 
 

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Haynes 


